
 

 
 
 

It's been a busy couple of months and perhaps by the time we get this version of the Comments it's quite possible that the Post- 
Conference Assembly will already have happened. 

 
In our last area committee meeting we managed to vote on a couple of motions, and touch on a couple of discussion topics that 
were lagging behind on the agenda, the feeling was almost like we were doing business before the Pandemic, we read the pream- 
ble of Alcoholics Anonymous, the fourth Tradition and the Concept IV, after we were able to introduce ourselves both members in 
person and members attending through the hybrid alternative, during the business meeting we voted to contribute $8,000 to the 
General Service Board for the total cost anticipated by each member who attends the General Service Conference, a vote was 
also taken so that the members of the Hybrid ad-hoc committee members are eligible for reimbursement of expenses from the 
beginning of admission to the Petaluma Community Center performing committee work and also it was approved. 

 

The participation and attendance reflects the interest that exists in members of our Area, continuing to strengthen the heat and the 
purpose of participating in a common solution linking my group to AA as a whole. 

 
Our Hybrid Ad-Hoc Committee gave their last report on ACM Hybrid Meetings, Its very possible that our tech committee will take 
over the hybrid commitment. We are expecting the recommendations to continue and the experience to increase as we move 
forward at every ACM and every Assembly. 

 

Special note; bring your FM RADIO we use simultaneous interpretation English/Spanish–Spanish/English just as English assist 
listening at Area Committee Meetings and all our Area Assemblies. 

 
In April we continue with our Area Officers Job Descriptions at the beginning of the DCMs Sharing session in preparation for our 
Area Elections for Panel 73, we invite you to join every month, you can find the Recording Secretary position given by Amy M. In 
this issue of the Comments and or Commentarios, the intention is to stimulate all of us to continue to practice gratitude as we learn 
the importance of been part of the continuous growth of our fellowship, in all aspects turning my ordinary pass in to an extraordi- 
nary life. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to 
serve. Miguel H 
CNCA Chair 
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